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I don’t care how you cut it, the brother just can’t bake the cake. - Michael Steele, the former 
Republican National Committee chief, summing up the Romney free fall on MSNBC

cryptoquote answer: Ingredient Problem?
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REAL ESTATE & CLASSIFIEDS
CLASSIFIED RATES $5.00/issue for up to 15 words. Words over 15: $0.35/word/issue.  

Place your classified ad online until MIDNIGHT Tuesday before publication!

Homes for Sale

3.7 acres with a pond Open 
format contemporary located 
about 10 minutes from Carrboro. 
Cathedral ceiling, wood floors, TV 
recess above the gas-log fireplace. 
Kitchen with center bar & breakfast 
nook. Sunroom offers great views 
of the pond. $298,000 Weaver 
Street Realty 919-929-5658 

Custom Craftsman Home 
has all the bells & whistles you’d 
expect. Granite counters, stainless 
appliances, upgraded cabinets, 
two-story living room w/ gas-log 
fireplace. MBR with coffered ceiling 
and spa-like bathroom. 2-car ga-
rage. 2.7 acres $385,000 Weaver 
Street Realty 919-929-5658 

Interesting layout with a 
LOT of flex space. Two bonus 
rooms and a detached, wired 
studio! 2+ acres with walled gar-
den and koi pond. Master bed-
room has private deck that leads 
to sauna room. Adjacent 2ac lot 
also for sale. $319,900 Weaver 
Street Realty 919-929-5658 

Passive Solar on 5 acres 
within walking distance to the 
Haw River. Brick & wood floors, 
woodstove, screened porch. 
Pole barn. Garage wired for a 
kiln. Detached studio building. 
$299,500 Weaver Street Realty 
919-929-5658 

Walk to downtown Car-
rboro from this renovated 
brick ranch on 1ac lot. Great 
natural light and fully finished 
walk-out basement. 2 fireplaces. 
$384,000 Weaver Street Realty 
919-929-5658 

Office Space for 
Lease/Sale

Office space for rent 
in downtown historic Carrboro 
building. 2400 square feet now 
available. Call 919-264-6618. 

Home Improvement

Carpenter Kendrick Harvey 
Carpentry Service. I have 
been a local carpenter for 26 
years. I make big pieces of 
wood smaller and nail them 
together! Any kind of fram-
ing. Decks, Log structures, 
Screen, Porches, Cabinets, 
Remodels, Fences, Barns, 
That door you bought at Habi-
tat, Acoustic Tile Ceilings, Tile, 
Bookshelves, Planters, Metal 
roofs, Floors, Cable deck rail-
ings, Pergolas, Trellises, Trim, 
Skylites, Move or make new 
doors or windows, Retaining 
walls, Any carpentry related 
repairs. I work by the hour or 
by the job. References avail-
able. Feel free to look at sam-
ple work on my website. Kend-
rickHarvey.com kendrickch@
gmail.com 919-545-4269 

Landscaping

LANDSCAPING Trees topped 
& cut, shrubs pruned, mulching 
w/ oak or pine mulch, pine straw 
etc. Lawn cleanup, leaves, gut-
ters etc. Gravel driveways, road 
grading & repair. 30 years expe-
rience. Call 942-0390. 

Services

Experienced House Paint-
er Insured, bonded, excellent 
references. Please call 919-923-
7538. 

DIVINEROSE FACIALS 
2012: Feed your Self Beauty 
with a Divinerose Facial...... 
Cori Roth, Wholistic, Certified 
Dr. Hauschka Esthetician and 
Retailer. Please visit diviner-
ose.com for more info. 

carrborocitizen.com
/classifieds

ORANGE COUNTY ANIMAL SERVICES — Meet 
Edwin ! This gorgeous boy is around 3 years old and one of the 
select cats chosen to represent our Home for the Holidays event, 
which ends Jan. 6, 
during which you 
can adopt him for 
only $50! Edwin 
is one of those 
rare cats who are 
amazingly mellow 
and adaptable. He 
likes everybody, 
doesn’t mind being 
held, loves laps 
and petting, and is 
just an all-around 
easy-to-love boy. 
Visit him today at 
Orange County 
Animal Services, 
1601 Eubanks Road, 
Chapel Hill. You can also see Edwin and other adoptable animals online 
at www.co.orange.nc.us/animalservices

pet of the week

 Bill Mullen, Broker
bill@weaverstreetrealty.com  919.270.3240

                                 
 

Working in a community 
with many creative, 
hard-working and 
big-dreaming people, 
Bill believes that his 
primary role 
as Broker is to 
help people live the 
lives they want to lead. 
Especially hula-hoopers. 

got news?
do you know 
something 
we don’t?
send it to us at: 
news@carrborocitizen.com

Your community newspaper

Read Ken Moore’s 
“Flora” every 
Thursday in 
The Citizen

Quarter-size flowers of weedy horse nettle 
are as beautiful as any garden flower.

PHOTO BY KEN MOORE

FlORa

Visit the new Flora blog: 
carrborocitizen.com/flora

What’s at Market
MEAT: pasture raised chicken, pork sausage and brats along with various other cuts of 

pork, lamb, various cuts of beef, and more VEGGIES : Brussels sprouts, arugula, cilan-
tro, parsley, sungolds, cauliflower, peppers, radishes, carrots, broccoli, cauliflower, turnips, 
beets, cabbage, ginger, fennel, potatoes, lettuces, kale, bok choy, beets, swiss chard, rapini, 
mustard greens, spinach, frisée, fresh herbs, scallions, arugula and mixed greens, white and 
purple sweet potatoes, green beans, pumpkins/gourds, shelled peas, butter beans, shiita-
kes, and more. CHEESES : an assortment of goat and cow cheeses. SPECIALTY 
ITEMS : wine, breads including breadcrumbs for the holidays, pies, cakes, tortes, jams, jel-
lies, pickles, local hotdogs, fermented foods, vegan and gluten free options and others.

Vermouth Glazed Carrots

winter Market Hours
Saturdays 9am-Noon

Recipe provided by Market Manager 
Sarah Blacklin

Ingredients:
2 bunches of carrots* (depending on the size 
and variety of the carrot. Heirloom carrots 
tend to be slimmer and smaller than regular 
carrots.)
2 tablespoons of butter
1 tablespoon brown sugar
2 tablespoons vermouth
salt

*Ingredients available at Market

Procedure:
Peel and wash the carrots.  You can cut 

them into bite size chunks or leave them 
whole if they are already slender and small.  
Boil the carrots in a pot of salted water until 
tender.  Drain and remove from the heat.  In 
a separate saucepan, melt the butter over 
medium-low heat. Once melted, add the 
carrots, brown sugar and vermouth.  Reduce 
to low heat. Stir to coat the carrots as the 
brown sugar thickens and melts.  Continue 
to cook on low heat until the vermouth is 
absorbed into the carrots. You could add a 
little vinegar to cut the sweet, depending on 
your taste.

24 meeting, with the first work-
group meeting to be held a week 
to 10 days later. 

At the first meeting, the work-
groups will set the charge and 

parameters for what they will be 
studying, Talbert said. The group 
will also work alongside any con-
sultants the county hires to help 
determine improvements.

McKee said he expects the 
workgroup to meet as often as 
twice a month for anywhere from 
six to nine months. 

“This is an important issue, 
not only for the commissioners, 
but for our entire public-safety 
arena,” Talbert said. 

The workgroup application 
can be found on the Orange 
County website at http://www.
co.orange.nc.us/boards/apply.asp

The Home for the Holidays 
event has also brought in some 
generous donations to the shel-
ter.  A number of people have 
come into the shelter to sponsor 

an animal for the event, pledging 
to pay the adoption fees so others 
can take a pet home for free. 

Recently a donor came into 
the shelter and offered to pay the 
adoption fee for anybody 65 and 
older who wants to adopt a cat. 
The donor has agreed to pay for 
up to six cats during the holiday 

event. 
“Our goal is to really promote 

adopting animals,” Allison said. 
“The more animals we can get 
into a family and a home and 
out our doors, the less euthana-
sia happens.” 

The Home for the Holidays 
event runs through Jan. 6. 

1848 – would not be affected by 
the renovations.

In November, representatives 
of the Chapel of the Cross present-
ed the plans to the council.

“We consider our central loca-
tion a gift which we are to share 
with others, and so we make our 
space available at no charge to over 
60 nonprofit groups a year, includ-
ing a daily pre-school, a several-
day-a-week English as a Second 
Language program, weekly meet-
ings of service and self-help groups 
from the town and from the cam-
pus and special events such as con-
certs and fundraising dinners,” 

Rev. Stephen Elkins-Williams, 
Chapel of the Cross rector, told 
council members. 

To fund the $6.3 million proj-
ect, the church has raised money 
through gifts and pledges, and is 
now working to raise the remain-
der – about $400,000.

“We have gotten very favorable 
feedback and response,” said Ted 
Vaden, communications director 
for the church’s capital campaign, 
adding that church representatives 
had met with the town’s planning 
board, the Historic District Com-
mission, the Transportation Board 
and the Bicycle and Pedestrian 
boards in addition to the council. 

“All four of the commissions 
gave it a thumb’s up,” he said.

Vaden said he had not yet 

heard opposition to the project. 
“We tried to be very proactive in 
meeting with folks that might be 
affected,” he said. The area sur-
rounding the church is university 
property, so church representatives 
have been in frequent communi-
cation with UNC officials, who 
have been supportive, Vaden said. 

If approved, construction 
would begin in fall 2012 and is ex-
pected to take about a year. 

“Besides the chapel and the 
main sanctuary, this would be the 
most significant project that we 
have done,” Vaden said. “It’s going 
to be maximizing out the space 
that we have, so that in the future 
there would not be any further ex-
pansion.” 
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representatives said the complex 
is intended to be residential, and 
commercial properties aren’t per-
mitted under HOA covenants.  
Blau said someone from the 
center would live at the Barnes 
Street location as well. The 
house has three bedrooms, and 
Blau said she believes the center 
could add another room to the 
property, which could be neces-
sary with the addition of a day-
laborer center.   

The HRC already provides a 
number of services, including an 
afterschool program in partner-
ship with Scroggs Elementary 
School, computer classes and a 
youth soccer program. 

“We are going to start a day-
laborer center, which all of us 
have been talking about for 
years,” Blau said, adding that a 
day-laborer center could help 
streamline the unofficial system 
by which workers find employ-
ment. 

“This is so close to where the 
workers wait anyway, and the 
rate of wage theft is just out of 
sight right now. We’ll have a su-
pervisor there to register employ-
ers and classes for the men who 
are waiting,” she said. “I’m pretty 

excited.”
Last month, the Carrboro 

Board of Aldermen voted to re-
scind its controversial anti-lin-
gering ordinance for the corner 
of Jones Ferry and Davie roads, 
adjacent to Abbey Court, where 
day laborers – many of whom are 
residents of the complex – wait 
to be picked up for construction 
work. Prior to enactment of the 
ordinance in 2007, neighbors 
complained of public urination, 
garbage and drinking in the ar-
eas around the intersection. 

Blau said the HRC could add 
a gravel driveway at the Barnes 
Street house to improve access 
for employers picking up day 
laborers. The HRC will need 
to conduct outreach in order to 
make sure that both employers 
and workers use the day-laborer 
center. 

“It’s a process of convincing 
the day laborers that employers 
will be coming to the house,” 
she said. Blau has already con-
tacted the Chapel Hill-Carrboro 
Chamber of Commerce to solicit 
its help in reaching out to work-
ers, and also plans to write letters 
to known day-laborer employers 
informing them of the center.

Zoning issues
Before the HRC could offer a 

day-laborer center at the Barnes 
Street location, it’s likely it would 

need to receive approval from 
the Carrboro Board of Aldermen 
through a rezoning application. 

“From what little I have heard 
to this point, it seems fairly like-
ly that [the HRC] would want 
to expand/use the property in a 
manner that may exceed what 
is permissible as a Home Occu-
pation,” Carrboro development 
review administrator Marty 
Roupe wrote in an email to 
Mayor Mark Chilton. “Doing so 
would only be permissible subse-
quent to some type of Board of 
Aldermen action allowing such a 
use on this property.” 

Chilton said the board had 
not yet discussed the situation. 

“We’ll be interested to hear 
about … potential neighbor-
hood-impact issues,” he said. 
“We’ll probably have to base our 
decision, whatever it might be … 
in part on what we hear.” 

Chilton said he felt the Barnes 
Street house was a convenient lo-
cation for the HRC and those 
who patronize its services. 

“It seems like it would be a 
good spot for them to continue 
and possibly extend their current 
offerings,” he said. “We’ll have to 
see how that situation develops.” 

The HRC has until March 1 
to vacate Abbey Court. 


